CNYAMT Board Meeting- Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church

Board Meeting Minutes for Wednesday, September 9, 2015, 9:30am
In Attendance: Jim Krehbiel, Jessica Tumajyan, Gayle Ross, Jim Vatter, Bernadette Kessler, Barb Irwin, Linda Yonteff, Patricia Box and Dana DiGennaro
Patricia Box, president, welcomed members and called the meeting to order at 9:33 a.m. 

Minutes from the June 10, 2015 meeting were distributed by Dana DiGennaro. After review, Jim Krehbiel made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Linda Yonteff seconded the motion. All present were in favor, and the minutes were approved as presented.
· Treasurer  

· Our new treasurer will be MaryEllen DiPietra. 
· Patricia Box asked for a vote to approve MaryEllen DiPietra, as the new CNYAMT treasurer.  Jim Krehbiel made a motion to approve, and Gayle Ross seconded the motion.  All present were in favor.
· Patricia Box passed out the August activity budget sheet from the new treasurer, which included current account balances.  The new report is very inclusive and easy to understand.  
· We have paid Mary Ellen $470 to get started and organized.  
· Thank you to Linda Yonteff, our outgoing treasurer.
· 2015-2016 Budget Approval 
· We went through the newly proposed budget, line by line, and discussed every area. Questions were answered and some changes were made.  
· Dana DiGennaro made a motion to approve the budget with the changes suggested. (website, treasurer, workshop) Jim Krehbiel seconded the motion.  All present were in favor of accepted the proposed budget.
· Scholarship 
· There will be no benefit concert this year.

· The committee will have a meeting soon, and work to get a grant written.

· Membership 

· There were 97 members last year. To date, 28 have not renewed.  
· Non renewals from 2014 should be removed from the website and Constant Contact. Dana will take care of this.
· We have a new member, Martha Grener, flute.  
· Dana made a motion to make Donna Lacy, who has recently retired, an honorary member. All present were in favor of this decision.
· Year at a Glance calendar 
· A new schedule is available. Patricia Box handed out copies, and it is available on the new website.  
· Website
· The brand new website will launch on Friday, September 11, 2015.  

· It will be much more user friendly.  
· When it opens, please take a minute to look it over and email Pat B. with any suggestions or problems.  
· The web address will remain www.cnyamt.org
· We will continue to have a member’s only section, which will house the full member directory and CNYAMT minutes only.
· Competitions
· Dana will keep trying to set up a competition committee meeting, as soon as possible.
· Pat B. reminded all present that the committee must discuss - “Self Check-up” on Recording at Recitals, which is waiting for the competition committee’s suggestions.
· Events/Workshops
· Technology Workshop

· Patricia Box will chair this event on Sept 25, 2015 at 10:00.

· 3 people are signed up, and Pat will cancel if not enough interest.
· Instrument Petting Zoo
· Will take place on Oct. 24, 2015 at 10:00.
· Liverpool Library is having an instrument petting zoo on October 12. They wondered if we would be available to host this, but as it’s a holiday weekend, we will not be available.
· A Practice Toolbox of 10 Techniques for Students/with student Masterclass

· Steve Rosenfeld will be the presenter on November 13, 2015.  
· His fee is $225. $200 has already been donated to pay his fee.

· Members can attend for free.  
· Teacher Therapy 
· Will resume on Friday, January 8, 2016.
· Sonata/Sonatina Festival
· Are we interested in doing this next year, possibly May 21, 2016?

· Patricia DeAngelis has sent out an email polling members of their interest.  
· Barnes & Noble 
· We are all set for the date. The schedule will be available on the website. 

· We would like to push the cheesecakes, they are a good profit.  
· Recitals

· Halloween recital will take place the same day as the petting zoo.  
· 1:00 on October 24, 2015.
· Artist Piano and Everson recitals
· Will be listed on the new website, by venue. 
· Jim Vatter will ask the Everson for a written confirmation of our 6 upcoming recital dates.    
· Community Outreach 
· Dana will send information to Pat B. about The Oaks.
· Sponsorship 
· Barb Irwin has verbal commitments from all of our previous sponsors. 
· New sponsor is the CNYMusic School – John Ferrara.  
· Barb is thinking we will have 14-15 total sponsors.  
· Publicity 
· There is a new CNY media contacts list for publicity, which will be available to download on the website. Thanks to Bernadette Kessler for compiling this information.  
· We will renew the trifold, Pat B. will make the updates.  
· Historian 

· Dana gave Linda Yonteff a flash drive with the board meeting minutes from 2013 – June 2015.

· Linda went through all of the archives. She would like to dispose of duplicates, as the archives are very large. One copy of the minutes will stay in the archives, with another copy being held by the current president. Linda made a motion to dispose of all other archive duplicates.  Barb seconded the motion. All present were in favor of disposing of copies.  
· Linda has added some history to the website.  
· Telephone 
· Jessica Tumajyan made a motion to discontinue the telephone committee. Jim K. seconded the motion. All present were in favor.  Barb Irwin will make no more mailings to members who do not have computers. 
· CNYAMT received a phone call from Dr. Marvin, an honorary member, wishing to donate some of his music to our scores for scholars sale. Bernadette, Pat B., and Barb met at his home and viewed his amazing collection. They chose items to use for Scores for Scholars.  

OTHER BUSINESS

Voss sign/vase - Barb has one vase, and the signs.  She would like to get a plastic vase instead of a glass one, which would be easier to transport.   
Barb Irwin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:10 a.m.  Jim Vatter seconded the motion. 
The next board meeting is Wednesday, October14, 9:30 a.m. at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church.
